
MONTGOMERY COUNTY CENTRAL COMMUNICATIONS CENTER
OPERATIONS BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1, 2016
    
The meeting was held at the Crawfordsville Police Department, 311 N. Green Street, Crawfordsville, Indiana on Wednesday, June 1, 2016 at 1:30 pm.

     
Board Members in Attendance:  
Vice Chairman Sheriff Mark Casteel 
Crawfordsville Police Chief Mike Norman
Wayne Township Fire Chief Phil Pirtle
Town Marshal Mike Hunley, Town Marshal Representative
Nancy Sennett, Health Care Provider Representative

Board Members Absent:
Chairman Jim Fulwider
Crawfordsville Fire Chief Scott Busenbark
Chris Michaelson, EMS Representative 
 
Also in attendance:
E911 Director Beth Sessions
Operations Board Attorney DC Chadd


IT Director Phil Inman
Assistant EMA Director Brian Campbell 

Operations Board Secretary Lori Dossett
    
The meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm by Vice Chairman Mark Casteel.

Approval of Minutes – May 4, 2016
        
Nancy Sennett moved to approve the regular minutes for May 4, 2016 meeting as presented and seconded by Mike Norman.  Motion carried. 
Director Beth Sessions Report
CAD System


Director Sessions reported to the Board that the CAD System is operating well at this time.  Director Sessions continued that the CAD Upgrade has an interface with Page Gate, an outgoing text message feature.  The text messages would be based on CAD calls.  Director Sessions will send out letter to the various units informing them that they would be responsible to contact Director Sessions in writing of the message groups and any changes.  Waynetown and Walnut have been used to experiment with the Page Gate system over the last two weeks and it seems to be working well.  Director Sessions continued that the new CAD Upgrade will not be able to send out text not attached to an incident.  Board members discussed the Everbridge Mass Communication System and its shortcomings including lack of training, the system is not “user friendly” as far as administration and sign up.  Assistant EMA Director Brian Campbell advised that the Everbridge contact runs out at the end of the year.  Assistant Campbell stated that he has been in conversations with a representative from the RAVE System.   The Board requested to be involved in the discussion of any new mass notification systems that are being considered and requested that the RAVE System presentation be given to the Board at either the July or August meeting.  Director Sessions commented that a new trend is to use Twitter to get out mass notification with the influx of Facebook, etc.  

Old Business
South Communications Tower


Director Sessions stated that RaComm have determined that the repeater stopped working on the South Tower.  Currently Dispatch has no warning when the tower is not operating.  RaComm is currently working on a quote for the notification to Dispatch when the tower is not operating.  
There being no further business before the Operations Board, Phil Pirtle moved to adjourn and seconded by Mike Hunley.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned @ 2:00 pm.
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Sheriff Mark Casteel, Vice Chairman






_______________________________________





Crawfordsville Police Chief Mike Norman
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Wayne Township Fire Chief Phil Pirtle
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Mike Hunley, representing Town Marshals
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Nancy Sennett, representing health providers

Attest:
__________________________

Lori Dossett
Operations Board Secretary
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